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Swimming lessons have begun!
It’ s the first time in two years

Shinichiro Takano Pr1nc1pa1

for the first and second graders to
learn to swim in a swimming pool.
For the first and second graders,
it will be their first time in a
swimming pool at their elementary
school, and they seem to be looking
forward to it. Although the
situation of the new coronavirus

N

infection is still unpredictable, we are relieved to be able to start the swimming lessons at school.
Thank you for your cooperation in cleanlng the pool'

Despite the fact that it was '
a weekend, many parents
participated in the pool
cleaning on Saturday, June
5th. In addition, the PTA
officers made preparations
from the day before in a
light rain. Thanks to their
efforts, the children will
be able to learn to swim in a clean pool. Thank you very much for your cooperation.

We will continue to have some chilly days, but as long as the temperature is above the required level,
we will be able to use the pool. We ask for your continued cooperation in learning to swim by observing
the children’ s health every morning, filling out their swimming cards, and preparing their swimsuits.
Also, in order to prevent the spread of coronavirus, the pool will not be open during the summer vacation
this year. (All elementary schools in the city) We have decided to keep the pool open until the end
of the first semester this year. For this reason, we have scheduled the swimming record session for
July. We ask for your understanding and cooperation in this matter. For more details, please see the
notices from each grade. L
Dental health class was held

On Wednesday, June 16th, we held a dental health class for all
the students. The students learned about the importance of teeth
and how to brush their teeth to prevent cavities. A dental
hygienist was also invited to the class to give advice on brushing
from a professional perspective. 8020” means to maintain 20 teeth
at the age of 80. I would like to encourage everyone to brush

their teeth properly at home to avoid cavities and gum disease,
which can cause various diseases. Please finish brushing your child s teeth every night.






